
 
 
 
Dr. Susanne Gaddis 
118 Pinoak Court 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514 
 
Dear Susanne: 
 
I wanted to take a brief moment to thank you for the time that you provide executive coaching to 
various people here at Cardinal Health.  We have noticed both dramatic increases in their 
communication skills as well as continuous improvement to their interpersonal skills.  The 
critical combination of both enhanced internal and external communications will assist Cardinal 
Health to continue its aggressive growth targets.  The gains in communication and the receptive 
cooperation of the people that you coach have definitely led to immediate gains to our 
organization.  I know that great companies are a result of great people with superb execution.  
Our investment with you towards the development of our people has been an immediate and 
ongoing positive return on our investment! 
 
Highest Regards, 
 
Phil Meeks 
Director 
Cardinal Health 
Pharmaceutical Development 


